

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

REGION 4
ATLANTA FEDERAL CENTER
61 FORSYTH STREET
ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303-8960

January 27, 2021

Ms. Jessica Pennington Environmental Compliance Manager Emerald Transformer PPM, LLC 4509 State Highway 83 DeFuniak Springs, Florida 32433

> Re: Commercial Storage, Processing and Disposal Polychlorinated Biphenyl (PCB) Approval EPA ID No. GAD980839187

Dear Ms. Pennington:

Thank you for the submittal of the December 2020 Modification to the Application for Approval of a Commercial Storer's Permit and Polychlorinated Biphenyl (PCB) Treatment Process for the Emerald Transformer PPM, LLC facility in Tucker, Georgia (Application). Enclosed is the proposed PCB Approval prepared pursuant to Section 6(e)(1) of the Toxic Substances Control Act (TSCA), 15 United States Code 2605(e) and 40 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) § 761.65 (d). A final decision to issue the PCB Approval will be made following the close of the thirty-day public comment period.

Also enclosed is the public notice and the fact sheet announcing the availability of the EPA's proposed PCB Approval and public comment period, which will be held from February 1, 2021 to March 5, 2021. Your participation in notifying and making the documents available to the public is appreciated. It was agreed that on or before February 1, 2021, Emerald Transformer will do the following:

- Place the proposed PCB Approval and the Application in the Tucker City Clerk's Office
- Publish the notice in a local newspaper of general circulation (*The Champion*); and
- Mail the fact sheet to all addresses on the designated mailing list, including all residents within a 1/2-mile radius of the Emerald Transformer facility and local emergency and government offices in the vicinity.

As identified in the public notice, the Tucker City Clerk's Office will serve as the repository for local citizens wishing to review the proposed PCB Approval and Application documents.

If you have any questions or comments concerning the proposed PCB Approval or the public outreach activities, please feel free to contact Terri Crosby-Vega, Environmental Engineer, (404) 562-8497 or crosby-vega.terri@epa.gov.

Sincerely,

Rodgers-Smith, Digitally signed by Rodgers-Smith, Delores Date: 2021.01.27 11:39:05 - 05'00'

Delores Rodgers-Smith, Acting Chief Redevelopment and Chemicals Branch Land, Chemicals and Redevelopment Division

Enclosures

cc: Chuck Mueller, GA EPD